
 

The Update 
The latest news and announcements from Derbyshire UNISON 

But the union is also focussed on 

what will happen in the post-

COVID recovery, particularly in 

terms of members’ pay, and it will 

work to ensure public services 

and the interests of the union’s 

members are central to the 

elections taking place across the 

UK on 6 May. 

The union also continues to “look 

outwards”, with the general 

secretary warning that as long as 

COVID-19 rages in other parts of 

the world the virus can still “come 

back to harm us in the UK”. 

Reflecting on a mixed few 

months, the general secretary 

said the Supreme Court’s 

decision last month, which failed 

to establish that care workers 

should be paid the national 

minimum wage for every hour of 

UNISON to step up 

campaigns on pay and 

social care reform 
UNISON’s number one priority remains the support of members 

who have been delivering public services for over a year into the 

COVID-19 pandemic, general secretary Christina McAnea told 

the union’s national executive council (NEC) last week. 
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their sleep-in shifts, was a “major blow”. 

“The decision makes a mockery of national 

minimum wage legislation,” said Ms McAnea, 

“but we will continue the fight. We will be 

keeping a close eye on employers changing 

rates of pay and we will be pushing the 

government to change the legislation. 

“UNISON will be redoubling our efforts to 

achieve meaningful reform of social care 

across the UK.” 

The general secretary also said that the fight 

for fair pay for members would be stepped 

up, with the union “raising the temperature on 

pay” with a coordinated campaign supporting 

individual sector-specific actions while taking 

account of national variations across the UK. 

Pay would also feature in work across the 

union leading up to the various elections 

around the UK on 6 May for councils, police 

and crime commissioners and national 

assemblies. “The results of these elections will 

have a direct impact on the lives of our 

members,” the general secretary said. 

Ms McAnea also noted that: “We continue to 

be a union campaigning on wider 

international issues and will continue to ensure 

that vaccines are being made available in 

developing countries. This is a global 

pandemic and it needs a global response.” 

The NEC also passed motions ahead of the 

special delegate conference in June on the 

impact of COVID-19 on UNISON members, 

public services and working life and securing 

an equal and sustainable post-pandemic 

settlement. 

The NEC also: 

• heard how January was a record month 

for new members joining the union, with 

education and young members being 

particularly strong 

• welcomed the record number of health 

and safety reps being trained 

• recommitted to the importance of 

member and activist education and 

union learning reps after the government 

closed the union learning fund 

• had an update on arrangements for the 

special delegate conference in June 

• welcomed UNISON wins for health 

members at Frimley Health Foundation 

Trust and local government members at 

Chesterfield Borough Council 

• agreed to work with the Labour Party to 

counter the Police, Crime, Sentencing 

and Courts Bill which threatens to curb 

the right to peaceful protests 

• sent a message of solidarity to members 

of the public sector confederation 

currently on trial in Turkey. 


